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IOBG  - District 7  

Northcoast Chatter 

June, 2019 

Boating Season is 

Finally HERE!! 

 

     Happy Memorial Day.  On Memorial Day, IOBG will meet for the COD Services at 9:00 a.m.  It is a day 
to remember military men and women that died in active services.  Unfortunately, I will be out of town 
but First V.P. Pat Waitkus will represent IOBG District 7 at this event.  Thank you Pat. 
 
     We were invited to Lakeside Yacht Club, May 8th, 2019 by the Greater Cleveland Boating Association.  
ODNR Director, Mary Mertz and her staff were the guest speakers.  Mary Mertz is director of the Ohio 
Department of Natural Resources.  Ohio Governor Mike Divine nominated her in December, 2018.  The 
program was very informative with discussion and questions afterwards. 
 
     Thank you to Lewis Kuhn for letting us know about the Leukemia Fund Raiser at the Vermilion Boat 
Club.  The Leukemia Foundation has a special place in our family. 
 
     Congratulations to IOBG’s new North Wet VP – Llarry Uebbing. 
 
     Please check our web sites for coming events. 
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President Elect - Ron White 
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BOATING SEASON IS HERE! 

     Okay, now it is enough rain for all of us.  We want to get the boats in for the season, let’s get summer 
going. 
 
     CLYC, our home port, had the “Boaters for the Cure”.  It was great to see our members from 
Edgewater Yacht Club attend.  It makes us proud of IOBG District 7. 
 
     We attended a fund raiser for the Leukemia Foundation at the Vermilion Boat Club,  It was very 
enjoyable and for a great cause.  Again we had people from IOBG District 7 attend. 
 
     The Cod Memorial Ceremony is Monday, May 27th, 2019.  Please don’t forget to attend, 9:00 a.m. 
 
     Chagrin Lagoons Yacht Club Blue Gavel will be hosting Comedy Night at our club October 12, 2019.  It 
is sure to be a fun night.  If you are interested in tickets, please let me know. 
 
     Have a great safe summer. 
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First VP Patrick Waitkus  
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Good day all! I hope you and yours are in the water and finally enjoying this 

wonderful Lake Erie after this very rainy spring. The high snowfall and excessive rains 

have led to record high water levels. My commercial mariner friends remind to 

caution all to be watchful of floating debris after these heavy rains. With them, I had 

the opportunity to join the Official Blessing of the Fleet at Put in Bay a few weeks 

ago. All the local ferry lines were represented and a few private vessels joined the 

Blessing. All private vessels are welcomed. Our first reponders were there also. It 

was a very well organized and pleasant event. The Jet Express offered a free ride to 

family and friends for the event. It was a pleasure to join many of the young crew 

that I had helped to train. 

 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiZx8zdtbfQAhVDZCYKHbLtCpgQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.lakefrontyachtclub.com%2Fcapt-patrick-v-waitkus-pcfounder%2F&psig=AFQjCNGLxlVobb6UUI6lSOPfuceX_QtTGQ&ust=147
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This Memorial Day was my first opportunity to join the Greater Cleveland Boating 

Association. I-Lya, and IOBG at the ceremony on the USS Cod in Cleveland. It was 

a very well run program, and a moving experience. I wish to thank Pat White for 

allowing me to make a few remarks on her behalf. It was an honor.  

Have a safe and enjoyable boating season all! 

 

 “Fair Winds and Following Seas” 

Capt. Patrick Waitkus 
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Treasurer—John Sukis 
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Here we are the boat is in the water still not put together but it is floating.   Hopefully I will have it put 

together by Memorial Day which is right around the corner.   I am looking forward to a fun filled summer 

and looking for some Sailors that want to cruise this summer.   Planning trips to Lorain, Vermilion and 

Erie this summer.    

The district is behind its membership renewals for 2019.  The membership total to date is 227 that’s 7 

members less than our 2018 total of 234.    According to my latest membership list there are 20 new 

members 37 members who have not paid dues for 2019.   This includes 16 members who have not 

renewed since 2017 and another 21 from last year.    

If you have not renewed your membership for 2019 please give me a call (440-570-4921) let talk and see 

if we can improve our membership.    Perhaps you have not received your dues invoice because of an 

address or email address change or it’s gone to your SPAM file. 

Dues for 2019 are the same as last Year; District 7 $68.00; Auxiliary Dues $10.00.   You may also make a 

voluntary donation to the Humanitarian Fund.   A suggested donation of $10.00 was included with your 

invoice. 

Make your dues payments to IOBG District 7 and mail to my attention at the address listed: 

• John P Sukis, Treasurer 

• 27563 Hemlock Drive 

• Westlake, OH 44145 

Last year District 7 was the largest district of the International with 234 Members.    We are only seven 

members shy of last year’s membership.   I would like to close the 2019 membership drive and get on to 

enjoying the summer with all the activities planned for Family, Sailing, District 7 and the IOBG Club 

Chapters. 

John P Sukis, Treasurer 

District 7 
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Cleveland West VP Lewie Kuhn 
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Cleveland West 
 
V.P. Lewie Kuhn, VBC 
kuhnfabinc@aol.com 
440-823-0103  
 
Beaver Creek Boat Club 
Beaver Park Yacht Club 
Huron Yacht Club 
Laguna Yacht Club  
Lorain Sailing & Yacht Club 
Vermilion Boat Club 
Vermilion Harbor Yacht Club 
Vermilion Yacht Club 
Westlake Yachting Club 

  

Well spring is finally here.  The weather is starting to warm up, 

we all have plenty of water at our docks, too much really.  I 

don’t remember the water ever being this high.  Try to keep 

your electrical cords out of the water.   

We have many great events going on this summer.  Check this 

issue of the Chatter for details on all of them.  I know we have 

the cocktail party at the Huron Boat Basin, a Cock tail Party at 

Putt In Bay for bay week, a wine tour by bus in the fall.  Does 

anyone else see a pattern here????  Don’t forget about the 

memorial service on the COD this Memorial Day. 

 

I am look forward to this summer.  If you have anything you 

would like to put in the Chatter or have any questions regarding 

Blue Gavel send me an email or give me a call. 

Have a Great Summer 

 

Lewie Kuhn 

VP Cleveland West  

kuhnfabinc@aol.com 

440-823-0103 

 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjc6eCG56DZAhXsYd8KHYKpBqoQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=http%3A%2F%2Fvermilionchamber.net%2Fsocial-clubs%2F&psig=AOvVaw1CD9Eq7Tkrar889iV5gPGn&ust=1518539617840406
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Cleveland Central VP Tim Yearick 

Cleveland Central 

V.P. Tim Yearick 
yearick@att.net 

216-731-8526  
 
Cleveland Yachting Club 

East Light Yacht Club 
Edgewater Marina Boat Club 
Edgewater Yacht Club 

Forest City Yacht Club 
Inter-City Yacht Club 
Lakeside Yacht Club 
Northeast Yacht Club  

 

IOBG  - District 7   
Page 7 

Hello All, 

Winter is finally over, shrink wrap is coming off, and boats are going in the water.  With that in mind, the 

lake is still really cold, so make sure you are wearing your life jackets when going out on the lake.  

Hopefully Mother Nature is kind and allows us to have an enjoyable Memorial Day weekend with our 

friends and families. 

Many kudos to Rhonda Rich and the ladies Auxiliary on the fine job they did with the Nautica Queen last 

Month.  It sounds like everyone had a good time and the weather ended up cooperating. 

The next big event is the IOBG cocktail party in Huron for the GCBA Rendezvous on June 20th.  This is 

always a great time. 

That’s all for now.  Stay well and hope to see everyone in Huron. 

Tim 

mailto:yearick@att.net
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CLEVELAND EAST VP—RONN MURPHY 

V.P. Ronn Murphy 
murphyrm2361@gmail.com 
216-702-6785 

Al Koran Mariners Yacht Club 
Chagrin Lagoons Yacht Club 
Chagrin River Yacht Club 
Island West Yacht Club 
Lake County Yacht Club 

 

MARINERS LOG 

BY 

BOB STANLEY, M.S.A. 

             Congratulations goes out to our Commodore Ronn Murphy.  Ronn has been appointed District Commodore 

for the State of Ohio by the International Association of Shrine Yacht Clubs (IASYC).  Ronn’s duties will be 
maintaining contact with all Shrine Yacht Clubs in the State of Ohio, while expanding membership not only in the 

IASYC but also in Shrinedom.  Best of luck Ronn in your new position. 

             With boating season upon us, we must remind our boaters that life jackets (PFD) are useless unless they are 

worn. When venturing out to enjoy a day on Lake Erie or any other body of water, for your safety and your families’ 

safety, always wear your PFD. 

             The Royal Navy has several traditional toasts.  Each toast is based on a day of the week.  Saturday’s Royal 

Toast is:  “Sweethearts and wives, may they never meet.” 

             Our Sunshine Chairman, Emil Arvidson, has informed me that as of this writing (May 4), sick bay is empty 

and all are healthy and ready to enjoy the summer boating season. 

             The mystery question for the month of June is as follows:  What famous Mason started his working 

occupation as a dentist and then became a movie star? 

             The Mariner’s June meeting will be held on Thursday, June 13, at the Edgewater Yacht Club.  Chow and 

grog will commence at 1800 hours and the meeting will be rapped to order at 1900 hours. 

             As in past years there will be several Mariners and ladies who will be cruising to Huron, Ohio.  This will be 

for the Annual Greater Cleveland Boating Association Summer Rendezvous.  The dates are June 21-23.  The port of 

call is the Huron Boat Basin. 

             Now is the time to mark down on your August calendar Sunday, August 25, which will be the date of the 

Mariners Rendezvous of the summer.  That afternoon, we will travel to Chagrin Lagoons Yacht Club for our 2019 

BBQ/Caribbean Beach Party.  There will be more information in the next Mariners Log. 

             With all our summer activities coming up, it is always good to remember if you and your lady are looking to 

have more fun in our Shrine, come join the Mariners.  For information concerning membership or activities of the Al 

Koran Mariners Yacht Club, contact Commodore Ronn Murphy at 216-702-6785. 

             Don’t forget to fly your flag on Flag Day. 

             God’s Speed 

             

mailto:murphyrm2361@gmail.com
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 Ashtabula Yacht Club 
Fairport Harbor Yacht Club 
Grand River Yacht Club 
Mentor Harbor Yachting Club 
Mentor Lagoons Yacht Club 
River's Edge Yacht Club 
Western Reserve Yacht Club 
Zem Zem Sailors Yacht Club 

IOBG  - District 7  

Northeast VP—Kathryn McCarthy 

 

Boating season is finally here!  (Tell mother nature that! – Enough rain and cold weather!  The weather 
man assures us that warm temperatures are coming).   Probably like most of you, my husband and I 
have been feverishly working on our boat and our dock area and are ready to get this party going!  By 
the time this article goes to print, we should have cruised our first cruise, our “Shake Down” cruise to 
Geneva with about 16 other boats from REYC.   
 
There are so many activities coming up.  I think the next major thing for IOBG-D7 is their cocktail party 
and the Huron Boat Basin Rendezvous June 21-23rd.   I hope many of you will plan to attend, either by 
boat, or by car.   The theme is the “Sixties” so get your bell bottom pants and go-go boots out of the 
closet! 
 
August will bring Bay Week at Put-n-Bay which is sure to be a great time.  More information on that will 
be sent out soon. 
 
On a local level, some of the clubs in my area (Grand River) have gotten together to plan “Battle of the 
River”; a friendly competition between River’s Edge Yacht Club, Western Reserve Yacht Club, and 
Fairport Yacht Club.  Several events are planned with the first being a Cornhole Tournament on June 1st 
at Fairport Yacht Club.  A fishing competition is also planned for this summer, along with a bowling 
tournament in the fall.  Winners will get a trophy and bragging rights for one year!  We hope to promote 
camaraderie and friendships between the clubs and share in each other’s activities and events. 
 
I wanted to thank Rhonda Rich and Marianne Dempster and the IOBG-D7 for once again hosting the 
Nautica Cruise in April.  Our Club had 62 guests join us.  We rented two large limo busses to transport us 
to and from the Nautica and we certainly had a blast.     
 
In honor of Memorial Day and all year long, I wanted to thank all the veterans and their families for their 
services and  many sacrifices.  May God bless all of them. 
 
I hope everyone has a safe, fun-filled boating season! 
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Northwest  VP—Larry Uebbing 

 

Let me interduce myself, my name is Larry Uebbing. I have recently excepted the 

position of VP of the Northwest district. Even though it's only been a couple of 

weeks sinse takng office, along with Gene McKeown, we visited Bay Point YC to help 

members get back involved in Blue Gavel. While driving to meet them, i couldn't 

find their club listed as being part of of District 7. for good reason they currently 

are part of District 9. and are looking to move to District 7. Currently there are 

10+ Past Commadores interested in joining our ranks. . I will past on futher 

information as we get closer on making this happen. I look forward to being an 

involved officer of District 7, and hope to visit the clubs in the Northwest 

District.   

 

Larry Uebbing VBC 

Northwest VP  
 

 

All Ports Yacht Club 

Catawba West Harbor Yacht Club 

Commodores Cruising Club  

Dock of the Bay Yacht Club 

Harbor Bay Yacht Club 

Middle Bass Island Yacht Club 

Point Yacht Club  

Sandusky Yacht Club 

 

 

 

 

PICTURE TO COME! 
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Ohio Watershed VP—Kris Truthan 

V.P. Kris Truthan, APYC 
truthanke@gmail.com 
614-946-9589 

Aladdin Mariners Yacht Club 
Alum Creek Sailing Club  
Atwood Yacht Club 
Buckeye Lake Yacht Club 
Earlville Yacht Club 
Lake Milton Boat Club 

Scioto Boat Club 

NO REPORT SUBMITTED 

mailto:truthanke@gmail.com
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Pennsylvania 

V.P Charles Miller 
ncms@neohio.twcbc.com 
814-833-9098 

Commodore Perry Yacht Club 
Erie Yacht Club 
Presque Isle Yacht Club 
Sea Rangers Boat Club 
Syria Shrine Mariners 

Pennsylvania VP—Charles Miller 

No Report Submitted 

FINAL VOYAGE 

 

Bill Bailey—Chagrin River Yacht Club 

Mike Polovic—Past Commander GCBA 

If anyone has any members who have passed away and you would 

like to have their names published in the next “Chatter” please 

email me at kmccarthy725@yahoo.com 

mailto:ncms@neohio.twcbc.com
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DISTRICT DIRECTOR— 

LLOYD BOGUE 
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President IOBGA Auxiliary – Rhonda Rich 
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District 7 auxiliary has had a busy year.  In March we helped the Gavel host their Blue Blazer Event.  This 

event welcomes past commodores and their spouses/significant others to join.  As always the event was 

hosted by the beautiful North East Yacht Club.  On St Patrick’s day both the Gavel and auxiliary marched 

in Cleveland’s parade.  We also hosted a hospitality room at the Hyatt in the Arcade.  Many members 

enjoyed food and drink!  Our annual Brunch cruise on the Nautica Queen was April 28th.  We had 235 

guests this year. This has grown every year, we now have enough people to reserve the entire boat for 

our group.  It’s a beautiful ride around Cleveland’s harbor with excellent food.   

This year’s book project helped 2 schools.  We were able to donate $500 to both Broadmoor School and 

Painesville City Schools.  Broadmoor used the funds to add many books to their library.  Painesville used 

the funds for their summer book box project.  Between the schools more than 400 books were donated.  

Both schools were thrilled with the donation.  Painesville schools put our picture and an article in the 

local paper.  This is a very rewarding project and we encourage other districts to start their own project.  

Coming this summer we will be joining Greater Cleveland Boating Association for their Memorial Day 

service on the USS Cod.  This service honors deceased members of our member yacht clubs.  In June the 

Gavel and auxiliary hosts a cocktail party at GCBA’s summer rendezvous in Huron Ohio.  In August we will 

be at Put in Bay Yacht Club along with districts 9 and 25 hosing a cocktail party for the I-LYA power boat 

regatta. 

Respectfully submitted 

Rhonda Rich, President District 7 



 

15 

Page 15 IOBG  - District 7  

2019 IOBG Dues Notice 
  

IOBG Dues    $68.00                                                            $ ________ 

IOBGA Dues $10.00                                                             $ ________ 

Humanitarian Fund Donation (Optional)                         $________ 

Total Amount Enclosed                                                        $________ 

Mail to:  

                                           IOBG D7 Treasurer 

                                         John Sukis 

                                                      27563 Hemlock Drive 

                                                      Westlake, OH 44145 

                                           

                                           

  

  

Please list all of the following for Roster Information: 

Name: ___________________________________________________________ 

Spouse: __________________________________________________________ 

P/C of which Yacht Club: _____________________________________________ 

Address: _________________________________________________________ 

City: _____________________________________________________________ 

State: ___________ 

Zip: ________________ 

Phone Number: _____________________________________________________ 

Email address: _______________________________________________________ 

Spouse email address:_________________________________________________ 
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   2018-2019 District 7 Calendar of Events 

November 9-11th GCBA Commanders Ball- Westlake Doubletree Inn 

November 30-Dec 1            I-LYA Fall meeting @Holiday Inn French Quarter-Perrysburg 

December 7th                      IOBGA Christmas Dinner @ Lakeside Y.C, see flyer 

February 16th                         E board meeting @Edgewater Yacht Club   

February 6-10th                   IOBG Regional meeting-New Orleans 

February 15-16th                 AYC Commodores Ball-Holiday Inn French Quarter-Perrysburg 

March 17th   St. Patrick’s Day Parade Cleveland, see flyer 

March 10th   Blue Blazer Social – Northeast YC 2-4pm 

April 5th-7th                  I-LYA Spring meeting-Westlake Doubletree Inn 

April 28th   IOBGA Nautica brunch cruise, see flyer 

May 9th                   E-Board Meeting @ Chagrin Lagoons Y.C. 7:00 pm 

May 27th                   Memorial Day Ceremony at the USS COD 9:00 am 

June TBD                                IOBG Regional meeting-Portland 

June 21-23rd   GCBA Rendezvous-Huron Boat Basin 

June 22nd   District 7 Cocktail party-GCBA Rendezvous 12-3pm 

August 7th-11th                  I-LYA Power Regatta Put in Bay 

August 10th   IOBG cocktail party @ PIBYC, Districts 7, 9, & 25 

September 5th   E-Board Meeting @ Mentor Harbor Yachting Club 7:00pm 

September 20-21st   Annual Wine Tour-Sawmill Creek Resort 

October 12th                  D-7 Change of Watch-Forest City YC  1:00pm 

October TBD                          International Change of Watch 
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Huron Boat Basin   June 21, 22, & 23, 2019 

This year’s theme will take you back to the 60’s (if you can remember the 60’s)  

                                                                                                                              

Schedule of Events 

Fri June 21      1200-1800 Registration & Check-In at HBB Docking Office 

2000-2300 Evening Kick-off Party, location and cost to be announced   50/50 Raffle.  

Prizes for Best Dressed theme costume for Male & Female. 
 

Sat June 22            0700 Annual GCBA Golf Outing.  Play 18 holes.  Course and cost to be determined. 
 

                      0800-1000 Coffee, Juice & Donuts on the docks. 
 

                        1000-1200 Registration & Check-In at HBB Docking Office.  Saturday dinner (beef brisket)  

    tickets available 50/50 Raffle Tickets & Auction Basket Tickets available. 
 

                        1400-1500 IOBG Cocktail Party - *Please bring an appetizer to share. 
 

                        1500-1600 Chinese Auction.  Each Club/Organization is asked to bring a Gift Basket with a  

    Value of at least $80.  Poker Hand.  Top poker hands will receive prizes. 
 

1700-1900      Beef Brisket, Chicken Entree, Hot Potato, Hot Vegetable, Garden Salad, Rolls 

/butter, desert & beverages. Cost is $25.00 
 

Sun June 23   0800-1000 Coffee, Juice & Donuts on the docks. 
 

Dockage reservations at the HBB may be made by calling Doug Steinwart at 419.433.4848. 

Limited dockage available so please reserve early.  Hotel Reservations- River’s Edge Comfort Inn 

Call 419.433.8000 by May 20th for special rate if you mention “GCBA”. 
 

       Questions ?  Contact: GCBA Rear Commander Dave Richards at 440.992-7750 or by  

Email at sridgefarm@twc.com 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -   
Name(s) __________________________________________________Phone #______________________ 

 

# of Drink Wristbands @ $5 each _____          # of Dinners @ $25.00         Total Enclosed $__________ 
 

Deadline for dinners is Saturday June 15, 2017.  Please make checks payable to GCBA and mail to: 

R/C Dave Richards, 3415 S Ridge Rd E, Ashtabula Ohio 44004 
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D7 Area Vice Presidents 
 

Cleveland East 

Ronn Murphy 

murphyrm2361@gmail.com 

440-289-7681 

 

Cleveland West 

Lewie Kuhn 
kuhnfabinc@aol.com 

440-823-0103 

 

Cleveland Central 

V.P. Tim Yearick NEYC 
yearich@att.net 
216-509-7948 

 

Northwest 
Larry Uebbing  

luebbingcuebbing@gmail.com 

 

Northeast 

Kathryn McCarthy 

kmccarthy725@yahoo.com 

216-470-2857 

 

Ohio River Watershed 

Kris Truthan 

Truthank@gmail.com 

614-946-9589 

 

Pennsylvania 

V.P Charles Miller 
ncms@neohio.twcbc.com 

814-833-9098 

www.iobgdistrict7.com 

D7 Officers 
President 

Pat White, CRYC 

ronpatdale@roadrunner.com 

440-256-9714 

 

President Elect 
Ron White 

ronpatdale@roadrunner.com 

440-256-9714 

 

Secretary 
Warren Dempster, TCYC 

wcyc40@yahoo.com 
440-725-7731 

Treasurer 
John Sukis 

john@sukiscpa.com 
440-570-4921 

District Director 
Lloyd Bogue 

lloydbogue@windstream.net  
440-812-4242 

Advisor to District Director 
Rich McKee Jr., SSCC 
bethelou2@aol.com 

440-353-3494 

Auxiliary President 
Rhonda Rich 

Supply Officer 

Warren Dempster, TCYC 
wcyc40@yahoo.com 

440-725-7731 

Webmaster 
John Wierzchowski, MBIYC 
mysticflight@windstream.net 

330-995-6088 
216-702-0247 

 

Chatter Editor 
 

P/C Kathryn McCarthy 

8577  Hilltop Drive 
Mentor, Ohio  44060 

216-470-2857 

kmccarthy725@yahoo.com 

International Order of Blue Gavel District 7 

mailto:ncms@neohio.twcbc.com
mailto:wcyc40@yahoo.com
mailto:wcyc40@yahoo.com
mailto:mysticflight@windstream.net

